
Pierce Elementary PATS Meeting  
March 30, 2021 

 
Attendees: Brandy Price-President, Katie Prince- Vice President, Melissa Holan- Treasurer, Kristi Brummels- Secretary,  

Mr. Suehl- Pierce Elementary Principal, Crys Bauermeister 
 

Agenda Item Notes/Comments 

Call to Order   

Secretary’s Report Kristi provided a summary of the February 2021 meeting minutes. Minutes approved.  

Treasurer’s Report Melissa provided the Treasurer’s Report. Katie motioned to accept the report. Crys 
seconded. Report approved. 

Preschool Playground Request 

 

A meeting will be scheduled for April 19th at 3:45 pm to meet with Mrs. Young, Mr. Suehl 
and the custodians about playground needs for the preschool. PATS board members will 
be present. 

Cabinet Request   
 

Carhart Lumber is providing an estimate of the cost to add cabinets and new countertops 
to some of the classrooms. The estimate has not been received at this time.  

Sensory Path  The sensory path will be painted at 10:00 am on Friday, April 1st. The paint needs a few 
days to cure before the path can be used.    

6th Grade Graduation  No report.   

End of School Inflatables Inflatables are planned for Friday, May 14th with a rain date of Monday, May 17th. Four 
inflatables have been reserved at a cost of $648 (not including tax).  

Spirit Sales      Spirit Sales for the 2020-2021 academic year are complete. They will resume in the fall of 
2021.  

Movie Night  We will not hold a spring movie night due to masking and other COVID requirements. 

Mental Health Presentation  A presentation regarding mental health is being scheduled for the fall of 2021. PATS is 
looking into scheduling Dr. Josh Turek during a teacher in-service.  

PATS Snacks  Snack sales will be held on Friday, April 16th. Stephanie Cone has volunteered to lead the 
sales on this day. Brandy will find volunteers to send snacks.   

Teacher Appreciation Week   Teacher Appreciation Week is May 3rd- 7th. Teachers’ doors will be covered in paper so that 
students can write positive messages and words of appreciation on them. The doors will be 
covered on April 30th after school and a note will be sent to parents letting them know that 



this is happening. Students can create a picture or note at home to be taped onto the 
doors if they prefer. There is paper at the school for decorating the doors.  
 
Monday- Brandy will order donuts, juice and coffee and take it to the teachers’ lounge.  
 
Tuesday- Bottles of water and sweets will be set on the desks of teachers and paras. Crys 
will handle this. She will plan for 40 people.  
 
Wednesday- Taylors is catering a taco bar. Brandy will confirm the details with them. Katie 
will check into decorations. Brandy will purchase pop and Crys will purchase water. Food 
will be set up in the teachers’ lounge and teachers can eat in the library. A paint party will 
be held for teachers from 4:00-7:00 pm at the Legion. Teachers have registered for this 
event.  
 
Thursday- Popcorn, pretzels and M&M’s will be provided. Katie will verify if these items 
can be purchased in bulk from The Liquor Store.  
 
Friday- Mr. Suehl will take a snack cart around to classrooms for the teachers. Brandy will 
purchase snacks and drinks for the cart. Crys will donate the cart.  

Miscellaneous  Bottled water for students who forget to bring a water bottle to school is gone. Melissa will 
contact Tiger Town in Osmond about having 15 cases delivered to the school.  
 
Katie advised that teachers received a letter asking them to submit art pictures for display 
at the fair by May 10th. PATS members will pick up the pictures from school and hang them 
at the Pavilion. Crys will create labels with student names for the back of the pictures and 
labels with student names, grades and teachers for the front of the pictures.  

Meeting Adjournment  Kristi motioned to adjourn the meeting. Melissa seconded. Meeting adjourned. The next 
meeting will be held on Tuesday, April 27th.  

 


